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Dear Parent/Carer,
As the end of the school year approaches we are keen to ensure that the transition to Secondary school is as happy and seamless as possible for our children.  We are committed to ensuring that your child remains secure and happy at school and does not see the move into their new school as something to worry about.  It is indeed the next exciting phase in their educational learning journey.  

Over the remaining weeks of this term, your child’s current teacher will meet with staff from their allocated Secondary school to discuss children individually and pass on important information. This includes talking about attainment in reading, writing and mathematics together with their strengths and interests in other areas. They will also discuss any educational, social or medical areas that your child may need support with. 

Your child will spend the day at their allocated Secondary school on Thursday 11th July 2019 and must wear their Grove Academy uniform.  Please refer to the following for arrival / dismissal times plus any additional information:

Birches Head Academy – 8:30am to 2:00pm.  Entrance is via the Main Reception.  Children should take their PE kit as a PE lesson may be timetabled for some children.  Children will also be required to take a packed lunch or money to purchase a lunch.  Children who receive free school meals will be provided with a meal.

St Margaret Ward Catholic Academy – 9:00am to 2:45pm.  Children can be dropped off in St Margaret Ward bus lane and can walk into school.  Children will also be required to take a packed lunch or money to purchase a lunch.  £2.50 will be adequate for a main meal, dessert and a drink.  Children who receive free school meals will be provided with a meal.

Haywood Academy – 8:40am to 3:00pm.  Children are to arrive before 8:40am and leave at 3:00pm via the Haywood Road entrance.  Children should take a pair of trainers and have equipment for lessons (pen, pencil, ruler and a rubber).  Children will also be required to take a packed lunch or £2.50 to purchase a lunch.  Children who receive free school meals will be provided with a meal.

The Co-operative Academy – 9:00am to 3:00pm.  Children are to arrive at the main reception for 9:00am.  Children will also be required to take a packed lunch or money to purchase.  The academy ‘Meal Deal’ costs £2.50 and provides a main meal, dessert and a drink.  Children who receive free school meals will be provided with a meal.  Please note – as part of The Co-operative Academy transition programme, children will spend Wednesday 10th July and Thursday 11th July at the academy.

The Discovery Academy – 9:30am to 3:15pm.  Children must arrive at the academy no later than 9:30am and will be directed by staff upon arrival.  Dismissal is via the main entrance.  Children should take writing equipment for their activities during the day.  Children will also be required to take a packed lunch or £2.50 to purchase a lunch.  Children who receive free school meals will be provided with a meal. 

The Excel Academy – 8:15am to 2:45pm.  Children are to arrive between 8:15am and 8:30am.  Please note – as part of The Excel Academy transition programme, children will spend Wednesday 10th July and Thursday 11th July at the academy.  A break time snack and a school lunch will be provided but your child is welcome to bring a packed lunch should they wish.  On Wednesday, children are required to wear their Grove Academy PE kit and take a water bottle.
Thistley Hough Academy – 8:35am to 3:00pm.  Children should report to the main reception between 8:35am and 8:45am and should be collected from the Newcastle Lane bottom entrance at 3:00pm.  A break time refreshment and a school lunch will be provided free of charge but your child is welcome to bring a packed lunch should they wish.
If your child is attending a Secondary school not listed, they will have already attended their transition, therefore, they must attend Grove Academy as usual. 
May I take this opportunity to thank you for the great support you have given to your children in their current class and hope that you will continue to see your child work hard, make good progress and make you proud of their efforts.  As always, if you have any concerns at all please liaise with your current class teachers through their communication diary.

Yours faithfully,
Mrs L Morrall
Deputy Principal 




PLEASE UPDATE THE ACADEMY OFFICE IF YOUR CONTACT DETAILS CHANGE
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